
Superintendent’s Dashboard 
February 10, 2017 

 
 
 

• Plans for the new high school heating plant are in process.  We expect the plans 
to be completed at send to SED for approval in late February or early March. 

 
• Bob and I have presented to many community groups during the past month and 

have held 3 informational meetings at each of our buildings.  For the most part 
attendees have seemed supportive and many great questions have been asked. 
We will be finishing up our community tour this week at the Wolcott Fire 
Department.  Thank you for attending the meetings that you were able to attend 
and a special thanks to Cinda and Linda for attending almost every meeting we 
held. 
 
We have mailed 4 mailings to the public to this point.  An additional two 
publication to include a “Q and A” and a compilation of all of the mailings will be 
distributed during the next several weeks.  With a little over two weeks until the 
vote, I believe we have addressed all of the areas of concerns the Board had 
when we started the process.  Although there are no guarantees as it relates to 
project votes, I feel we have done a thorough job of communicating and 
respectively and accurately sharing both the Board’s vision for our facilities and 
the work to be performed. 

 
• Next week the 3020A proceedings will take place for our teacher out on 

administrative leave.  I will keep the Board posted on the outcome but that could 
take upward of several months. 

 
• Negotiations with the NRWTA have reached an impasse (mutually declared).  

The union is unwilling to give up any planning time in order for us to increase 
instructional time.  A mediator will be assigned during the next phase with the 
goal being narrowing the differences in order to come to an agreement. 

 
• For the first time in our history our Vice President had to cast the deciding vote 

during the confirmation vote for our new Education Secretary, Betsy DeVos. She 
is a billionaire who has no experience in education whatsoever and is a strong 
supporter of charter schools as is the President.  
 

• I will be meeting with our legislative representatives twice during the next month 
to make our case for an increase in school aid.  Senator Helming and 
Assemblyman Oaks have agreed to meetings in which I will present data that 
they could use in their respective groups.  The fact that Senator Helming is in her 
first budget cycle and Assemblyman Oaks in in the minority in the Assembly does 
not help our cause.  In addition, this is not an election year and thus the 



Governor usually dictates funding levels.  In spite of these factors we must still 
make the case for our students and taxpayers. I have attached a summary of the 
NYS Executive budget proposal for your review. 

•  
 

• The Strategic Action Plan update will be presented at our meeting on Tuesday by 
Melanie Stevenson and the teaching staff.  I will be presenting the instructional 
portion of the budget during the meeting as Bob will be unable to attend.  

 
• We will be having a budget workshop on February 28, the same evening as the 

capital project vote, in the high school small cafeteria. 
 

 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Cinda or me.  Also, if you email 
Cinda or me a questions or request for information, please copy the entire Board as 
other members may have the same question. 

 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS: 
 
2-14-17 BOE Meeting, 6:00 PM, HS 
2-20-24-17 Winter Break 
2-28-17 BOE Workshop, 6:00 PM HS Cafeteria 
2-28-17 Capital Project Vote, 12:00-9:00 HS Fourier 
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